
Grand President’s Message #2 

 

Hello MOCA Members; 

 

Hope everyone is doing fine.  I would like to thank all those that attended Supreme Convention.  

We had Grand President and 8 members representing New Mexico.  Our new Supreme President 

is Pat Potter from Missouri.   

 

We learned that our membership is declining.  So, I am asking that we keep recruiting members 

starting with our VFW and VFWA.  As the Supreme Commander said, ask those that want to be 

members and do our programs not just to be known as Cooties.  Ask at your VFWA meeting, if 

you can be a guest and explain what we do.  Remember, we are the ones that “Keep them 

Smiling in Beds of White.”  We are the fun bunch.  Always wanting to keep all Veterans spirit 

uplifting and let them know we are there for them and their families. 

 

Please report all you do.  It only takes a few minutes of your time.  We need to let Supreme 

know New Mexico is very sincere and strong.   

 

My Special project is The Fisher House.  I have a pink Breast Cancer knitting blanket which I 

would like to fundraise at my Homecoming in October.  The tickets will be $1.00 each or 

6/$5.00.  I will be sending tickets in the mail soon. I am encouraging everyone to have some kind 

of a fundraiser and letting everyone know about it.   

 

I leave you with this thought, School is around the corner, and a saying from my father, “Thank 

God for School.”   

 

Love,  

 

Clara Montano 
 

Clara Montano 

Grand President 

2018 - 2019 

    


